   Minutes Executive Committee CCP4: 
York March 22-23rdth 2005
Present: Jim Naismith, Keith Wilson, Phil Evans, Garib Murshudov, Martin Noble, Colin Nave, Randy Read, Eleanor Dodson
Minutes of last meeting: Not discussed..

Agenda:
There were two discussions, one on the 22nd, then a final summing up after all presentations on the 23rd. They are reported sequentially
Money.
There were five requests for funding from:

i) DL. It has already been agreed to appoint two new staff at DL, one to the core team, and one to the automation project. SRD may require that these positions are first advertised internally

ii) Andrew Leslie for one year extra for Geoff Battye to complete MOSFLM GUI.

iii)  Paul Emsley for a CCP4 fellowship for 5 years. This would not provide overheads, but would give him independence. Only requirement that code could be freely distributed through CCP4.
iv) Daan van Aalten for a post-doc, first to maintain PRODRG, then to look at low resolution refinement.

v)  Raj Pannu for CRANK funding.

The surplus at present is £392,000, lodged with the SRD of CCLRC. We are only 

allowed a £100,000 overspend each year – the SRD are shrinking by 20% each year and will be very small by 2008, and cannot sustain more.  However we felt that we would like to keep Colin Nave (who is part of SRD) as the DL line manager for the core staff. 

There is a move to shift responsibility for CCP4 to the Computer Sciences and Engineering (CSE) division. The CSE already runs several other CCPs, and includes code writers. This would also ease the transition to Diamond as that division is active at Rutherford and it would possibly help CCP4 staff get relocation costs. CCLRC is anxious to keep CCP4 as part of its responsibility. Jim will arrange a meeting with CCLRC as soon as possible. 
 It is recognised that CCP4 needs links with other groups also active at Daresbury; eHTPX, PIMS, DNA. It is not clear how best to achieve this! There are informal contacts, but the organisational links are vague.
Final decisions on whom to fund were postponed till the next day after presentations.

Membership of Executive.
Garib’s and Martin’s term expires next year. They are eligible for re-nomination by WG1 (NOT the executive) and they are willing to stand again. Phil is there as Chairman of WG2, and Eleanor and Colin are ex officio. Jim reminded the committee that his term as Chairman of WG1 ends in 2006.

Costs for CCP4 posts.

New grants are now expected to provide the Universities with “full economic costings”; the BBSRC has agreed to pay 80% overheads. However Jim feels CCP4 should only offer 46% overheads, as it does at present. Universities are likely to agree..

Licence Fee. There will be an increase of £250 next year to £7250. 

Peter Briggs has been granted a 3 month sabbatical to be spent at the RSCB.

Licence discussions were postponed till the 23rd.

Joint meeting with STAB panel.
 Tadeusz Skarzynski, Paul Emsley, Charles Ballard, Charlie Bond, 

This was rather unstructured! 

It was agreed there needed to be clearer management – to review who does what and to avoid duplication. 

At present STAB > Charles/  Peter > Norman Steen and Maria. It is obvious that Maria is outside the loop; she is not being used as she should be to test protocols, etc.

 BioXhit is also involved; they are trying to decide which tools to use – XML? UML? XIA? CCP4 project should use the same.
March 23rd.
Exec meeting continued after all presentations from developers.

Money discussions.
The funding applications were prioritised.

It was agreed to fund Geoff Battye for a further year. The Mosflm GUI is urgent, and a draft version should be ready by the end of the summer.

It was agreed to offer Paul Emsley a personal fellowship for 5 years. He can choose where he wishes to hold this. His proposal lists work on COOT, and on automation. 
Daan van Aalten’s proposal cannot be funded unless the CCLRC capping of expenditure is lifted.

Other decisions.

The cost of the CCP4 Study Weekend should not be allowed to increase. Last year’s subsidy of all travel costs must be understood to be a once-off event.

Licence issues

The CCLRC lawyers have returned a draft. 

There were various issues; 

Take from Email

Joint STAB meeting. Tadeusz had produced an excellent resume of the situation. 

